STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND

REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
March 12, 2014
TIME:  
10:30 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



3rd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202 

PRESENT:
James Johnson, Chair
Fred Matusky
Allen Clinedinst, III
George Warren
James Crist

Charles Smith

ABSENT:
Robert Gawne
Fontaine Smallwood

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
STAFF PARTICIPATING:

John Papavasiliou, Assistant Commissioner





Occupational and Professional Licensing






Patricia McCray, Administrative Officer
GUEST:
Chris Hadfield, Associated Builders & Contractors - Baltimore Metro Chapter
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman James Johnson called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors (“Board”) to order at 10:30 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members of the board reviewed the minutes of the January 13, 2014 Board meeting and
MOTION I by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Johnson, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Deferred until April. 

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee submitted the following report covering December 2013 through March 12, 2014: Total number of complaints open is 80 and total complaints closed were 593.
Previously there was a flaw discovered in the complaint system that showed over 400 open complaints.  With the efforts of Assistant Commissioner, John Papavasiliou, the program has been revamped to display the correct amount of complaints that are pending review to determine status.
MOTION III by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Warren and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report without corrections.

OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
HB-1524

This house bill is for the sole purpose of establishing a task force to study continuing education and firm permits for the HVACR and Plumbing Boards.  This is a preliminary introduction to put into legislation next year.  This will be a two-year task force with participation from at least one board member.  Jim Brendt, a resident of Baltimore County, attended the January 2014 meeting and is interested in creating a task force that will prevent industry from escaping the responsibility of work being done in Maryland by enforcing firm permit requirements.

Another bill is out there that will require board members’ attendance at meetings.  This Board is at a 60% attendance rating.  Board member, Charlie Smith, stated the Board members are volunteering their time and maybe there needs to be a letter written to the Chairman of Appropriations informing him that the Board is having difficulty getting members.  Mr. Papavasiliou suggested to Board members that if they know someone who would be willing to volunteer as a Board member, to please have them to contact the Governor’s appointment office.

Chairman Johnson state that it is not fair to the other Board members for one to say that they will be in attendance to only not show up for the meeting.
Chris Hadfield-ABC Baltimore Metro

Mr. Hadfield attended the Board meeting to gain a better understanding of the eligibility of participants who complete the Maryland Apprenticeship Training Council approved apprenticeship program’s pipefitter curriculum. The ABC Baltimore Metro chapter is an Approved Apprenticeship Program that offers a program that prepares individuals licensed as apprentices to receive a journey license without examination upon completion of the pipefitter curriculum.  Mr. Hadfield wanted to know which journey license would be issued upon completion of the program by participants.   Mr. Hadfield was advised by the Board that the license would be issued upon completing a pipefitting apprenticeship program would be journey restricted, with qualification for hydronic heating. 
COUNSEL’S REPORT

None.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Mr. Papavasiliou introduced the newest board member, Albert Holley.  Mr. Holley is a consumer member with a business background who wants to extend his opportunity.  He is currently the basketball coach at Friends school.  Mr. Papavasiliou stated that the consumer member plays a huge role on the board, and welcomed Mr. Holley.

EXAM REPORT
The examination report for the month of August 2013 as reported by PSI Exams is as follows:
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	56
	25
	31
	45%


CORRESPONDENCE

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None.
Adjournment

With no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Warren that all business presented be accepted, seconded by Mr. Smith, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors adjourn at 12:30 a.m.
       √       

Approved without corrections

                        
Approved with corrections


Fred Matusky



 
    May 14, 2014


Fred Matusky, Vice Chairman
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